
 

 

 

NOTICE TO THE INDUSTRY 

2016 Standardbred Improvement Program Approved 

December 22, 2015 

 

 

Toronto, ON — Ontario’s Standardbred Improvement Program is confirmed for 2016, following the Ontario 

Racing Commission’s Board of Directors approval of both the 2016 budget and Program elements as 

developed by the Standardbred Advisory Group. 

 

The successful Ontario Sires Stakes (OSS) Program is on track to provide an exciting season of racing and will 

offer close to $14 million in purses and just over $1.8 million in Ontario Bred and Ontario Sired Rewards. 

 

The structure of the 2016 season will remain as per 2015.  The Gold series will feature five Gold Legs 

($210,000 split between the required divisions with a maximum of $150,000 if only one division), leading up 

to the $250,000 Gold Super Finals in October. There will be six Grassroots events ($18,000 per division), 

followed by the Grassroots Semi-Finals ($20,000 per division) and the year-end $50,000 Grassroots 

Championships.  

 

The purse bonuses for Ontario Sired two-year-olds will be available again in 2016.  This will be distributed as 

a 20% purse bonus for Ontario Sired two-year-olds racing in overnight races in Ontario plus, a 5% purse 

bonus on two-year-old Ontario Sires Stakes earnings. 

 

Starting in 2017, two- and three-year-old Ontario Sired and/or Ontario Bred horses (foals of 2014 and 2015), 

will be eligible for a share of a new $2 million Owners’ Bonus.  This bonus will replace the 2-Year-Old Ontario 

Sired Purse Bonus mentioned above and will be calculated based on a horse’s earnings in overnight races in 

Ontario. A double bonus will be paid if the horse is both Ontario Sired and Ontario Bred.   

 

The Standardbred Breeders of Ontario Association’s Breeders Enhancement Program, which started in 2015, 

will continue to pay out approximately $3 million per year through 2018.  

 

The Administration would like to thank the Standardbred Advisory Group for their hard work and careful 

consideration in developing a long-range plan for the continued success of the Ontario Program. 

 

All required forms are available online in the Standardbred section under “Breeding Programs” at 

www.ontariohorseracing.ca. 

 

* * * 

 

For more information on Ontario’s Horse Improvement Programs, visit www.ontariohorseracing.ca and select 

“Breeding Programs”.  The Program Administrator may be contacted at (416) 213-1800.  For more information on 

the Ontario Sires Stakes and the Owners’ Purse Bonus, contact the OSS Administrative Coordinator at (519) 369-

3545 or records@ontariosiresstakes.com. For more information on the Ontario Resident Mare Program (Ontario 

Bred Rewards), email ontariomare@standcardbredcanada.ca or call (905) 858-3060. Ontario Horse Racing is a 

division of the Ontario Racing Commission and is responsible for the administration of all non-regulatory functions 

of horse racing in Ontario. 
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